
 

 

 
 

STANDING COMMITTEE ON PRIVATE BILLS 
FOURTH REPORT 

 
 

Mr. Steele, Chair of the Standing Committee on Private Bills, presented the fourth report of the said 
committee which is as follows: 
 
Your committee has considered the following bills and has agreed to report the same without amendment: 
 
 Bill No. 903, The Collège Mathieu Act 
 
 Bill No. 904, The United Church of Canada Amendment Act, 2021 
 
And further, that the fees respecting Bills No. 903 and 904 be waived. 
 
 
Your committee has considered the following Bill and recommends the same be not further proceeded with: 
 

Bill No. 902, The Mennonite Union Waisenamt Amendment Act, 2021 
 
Your committee recommends that the above Bill not proceed based on the following: 
 

• The petitioners require further amendments to the legislation that were not included in  
 the bill as printed. 
 

• The required amendments are beyond the scope of the bill as printed and therefore a new 
bill must be presented.  
 

• The events that gave rise to the amendments that are now required were beyond the control 
of the private entity.  
 

 
Pursuant to rule 109, your committee recommends suspending the rules respecting this private bill and 
that a new bill be introduced in the Assembly by April 13, 2022, and that when the bill is read a second 
time, it is committed to the Standing Committee on Private Bills. 
 
And further, once the committee reports on the bill to the Assembly, the rules for Private Bills shall 
apply. 
 
 
        
 
April 5, 2022            ___________________________ 
        Doug Steele 
        Committee Chair 


